NORTHERN YOUTH FOOTBALL & CHEER

Board Meeting Minutes of May 21, 2025

Location: Meeting conducted at Dillsburg VFW

ATTENDANCE:

Members in attendance:

Tim Janosco, Ross Fronk, Brittany Hess, Nichol Hare, Brianna Martin, Jeremy Wildman, Jess Morret, Amanda Nye, Robert Innerst, Jess Weber-Armour

Members not present:

Leah Simoncini, Danielle Peters, Brittany Hansen

Attendance by non-members/public:

Coach Costello, NHS Varsity Coach, Jesse Wildman

WHEREAS the NYFC Board Meeting was called to Order by Tim Janosco at approximately 6:29p.m., who formally made a motion to begin along with a second motion.

CHEER: Danielle Peters // Brianna Martin

• Cheer Registration numbers as of 5/21 @ 10am

Polar Cub Cheer	3
Smurf Sideline	6 + 5 waitlist
Smurf Sideline + Comp	16
Peewee Sideline	4
Peewee Sideline + Comp	12
Pony Sideline	5 + 1
Pony Sideline + Comp	17
Midget Sideline	2
Midget Sideline + Comp	16

FOOTBALL: Ross Fronk

• Football Registration numbers as of 5/21 @ 10am

Smurf	9
Peewee	13
Pony	12
Midget	6

• Brittany will send a registration email reminder on June 23rd after DYB season comes to an end

• Pigskin prep camp email was sent out - Brittany will do a second blast further into the summer

o Booster program is looking at adding Kona Ice and possibly other food trucks

- Blizzard open email went out to help the NHS Football boosters Brittany will do another blast closer to the event (July)
- Need to schedule parent meetings for first or second week of practices
 - Brittany will work with Tim Janosco to submit location request for either the 1st or 2nd week of practices
- Huddle is active and Ross will begin to upload running plays and formations.
 - o Access is for peewee and Pony if we need to add midget it will be an additional \$500
- Equipment Handout July 1st contingent on receiving helmets back
- Create a shared document for electronic tracking of equipment at handout
- Midget Feedback:
 - Still struggling to overcome the convenience of JV team having practice right after school
 - Looking at NYFC hosting practice right after school but there are some logistical issues
 - Concern of Daddy ball mentality
 - Trend around the central PA area is that midget programs are struggling
 - \circ 7th graders have been told that they are not going to play much at the JV level
 - o Coach Cos will hold another meeting if needed to help get NYFC the numbers if we get close
 - Need to get coaching staff ironed out first
 - Looking to do a paid hire position
 - If we get a solid coach lined up, feel the community would embrace the program better
- Smurf Coach No current interest
 - Will work on reaching out to different parents
- Equipment:
 - \circ We need to order new jerseys for the 2025 season Ross will work on getting solid quotes
 - Option 1 Reversible these are projected to last 2 years less
 - Purple Home
 - White Away
 - Option 2 Ordering 1 inverse color of current jersey and provide players with 2 jerseys for the season
 - Need to confirmation of what colors will count for "contrasting" colors
- Ed will reach out to Palmyra to set up a scrimmage for Saturday, August 16th
- 1st day of practices July 28th
- Lining of field looking to partner with DASC waiting on estimate
 - \circ Ed is working this

MEDICAL: Leah Simoncini, Nurse Practitioner

- Leah will look for the black bag at the SLC building followed by the shed.
- Once located Leah will overhaul the black aid bag to make it more suitable for game days/ practices.
 - Will get board approval on the requested items to add to the inventory of the bag.
- Plan to review the medical response plan for home games with Tim, Ed and Mandy Nye and will provide an update at the next board meeting so everyone is on the same page.

Spirit wear: Leah Simoncini

- Spirit wear link is ready and will be open year round
- Link was added to the website, email blast was sent out and FB post made

- Leah will be getting the SLC key from Danielle and will do inventory of last year's items.
 - Leah will consider ordering a few more items to have on hand for this year but will gain board approval before placing the order
- Hats will be ordered from local business that is offering good pricing

TREASURER REPORT: Nichol Hare

- Insurance was paid \$967
- Stauffers profit \$420
- Bank Account \$44,044.70
- We did get approved for the tax extension
- Huddle bill was paid
- Playing phone tag with square
- Registration income YTD \$12,391.40
- Small games of chance application is being worked on and needs re-submitted
- Quick books setup has been completed

CONCESSIONS: Jeremy Wildman + Jessica Armour

- No updates at this time
- Need to send Jess Morret the list of items for donations for go live on 8/1

FUNDRAISING: Mandy Nye

- Mohegan fire hall set for 8/9 for night at the races
 - o \$400 deposit
 - Full day access requested (12:00pm setup Doors open at 4:00 Event 5:00-11:00)
 - Ross sent spreadsheets of algorithms for races and agenda to Mandy

VOLUNTEERS: Jess Morret

• No updates at this time.

OTHER POINTS OF INTEREST:

- Sponsorship letters Brittany did an overhaul (again).
 - Offering 3 sponsorship levels this year as opposed to the previous 4: \$100, \$300, and \$500
 - Approved by board.
 - Looking for board approval on the following inclusions:
 - 3x5 color banner through Sweeney Signs to be hung/taken down at each home game. Estimated cost \$125 per banner.
 - Banner idea approve working through finding best cost
 - Coach Cos suggested reaching out to Boone Graphics in Camp Hill they are using them and were quoted \$50 estimated for 6x2.5
 - Beth Bell or stacknick NHS helped with their sponsorships
 - Participant T-shirts provided to each player, cheerleader, and coach for the 2025 season to display donors on the back. Artistic Imprints provided estimate of \$6.25 per shirt with 230 approx needed = \$1,500

- Looking to get a large donor to cover this cost M1st request has been submitted and under review but have another company potentially interested if that does not work out
- Voted and Approved by board
- Required Documents sheet to be handed out at equipment pickup
 - Includes T-shirt Order form, shoutout QR for electronic submission, and required documents to participate in both practice and games for the season
 - Have we considered the possibility of creating a venmo for the league to help with payment of items like this?
 - Nichol will create a Venmo to use for NYFC this year now that the bank accounts have been switched over
 - Will have extras of each required document printed and available at equipment handout
 - Due date of 8/1/25 for everything to allow adequate time before first game
 - Shirt handed out to everyone by first game
 - Banners in hand by first game
- 2025 Game Day program
 - Suggestions on what to include/not include for the upcoming season?
 - "Senior Goodbye"
 - On shoutout form ask if they would want to purchase a program
 - Recommend removal of "Autograph" Section Approved
 - Use the same printer as last year: Roller Printing Hanover PA Approved
 - How many should we get printed? How many do we have leftover from last year?
 - Will need to do an inventory of last years left overs before deciding
- CFA updates
 - All proposed bylaw changes were passed
 - purchase jerseys to meet new requirements of home/away
 - Proof of school attended
 - No longer penalized for not fielding a midget team

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday June 17th at 6:30pm at the Dillsburg VFW.

A motion was made by Tim Janosco to adjourn the meeting, a second motion was made, and all were in favor to conclude at 7:34pm.